
 
  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE MARCH 2023 

Thanks to everyone who turned up at the AGM at Norah Heads last week and particularly the members 

who once again put their hands up for a position on the committee. All positions were filled with last 

year’s incumbents. Welcome to 2023/2024 and we look forward to a great year. 

I spoke to our past President, Ron Scanes, and he advised me that he is still going strong and will try 

and catch up at Norah Heads at Christmas.  

Speaking about Christmas and future AGM’s, the members agreed at the AGM to move our celebration 

to the Friday because of the weekend warriors who tend to take over on the Saturday. Joy will mention 

the dates and registrations for your site at these rallies. 

Helen and Paul Anderson will be representing us at the 18th National Rally in South Australia, and we 

wish them safe travels and hope they have an enjoyable time. Our banner will be displayed at the rally. 

In November it will be the 20th Anniversary of the club and I am looking for suggestions as to how we 

could celebrate the occasion. If you have any ideas then don’t hesitate to send them to me on my new 

email. 

During 2022/2023 your Committee covered the cost for two sausage sizzles where there were 10 

caravans or more, the dessert at Sawtell as well as the dessert and bacon and egg breakfast at 

Christmas and morning tea and hamburgers at the AGM. We are all for giving back to the members. 

Looking forward to catching up at a future rally or somewhere on the road. 

On behalf of Joy and myself have a happy and safe Easter no matter what you are doing. 

Until then …. carry on caravanning.  

 

Neville Henderson OAM JP 

   

        



 
 
 

Norah Head AGM Rally 8th – 15th March 2023 
 

 
 

 
Attendees: Lorraine & Terry Bain, Carline & Ernie Ross, Joy & Neville Henderson, Ray Gardner, Chris & Ian 

Bailey and Ralph, Lyn & Michael Robinson, Judy & Greg Cavanagh, Lorraine Barrett and Shaun Bowers, Helen 

& Paul Anderson, Wyn & Peter Lowe, Liane & David Dijan and Narla, Liz & Bob Beesley, Karin & John Gillett 

and Mac, Chris & Frank Peterson and Maggie Nowland & Alistair Dewer. Day Visitor: Colin Every. 

The first members arrived on Monday with a steady stream until we were all in on Wednesday. The usual 

morning and afternoon tea and happy hours were on the agenda for each day under whatever shade was 

available. 

On Friday we had lunch at the Toukley RSL and everyone was complimentary about the food and service. A 

great Pork Roast was excellent with heaps of crackling. 

Saturday morning was beautiful and fine, and the AGM went off without a hitch followed by our usual scones, 

jam and cream supplied by the club. The evening meal of hamburgers and an ice cream (also supplied by the 

club) was as usual of the highest quality. Thanks to the members who assisted to get the morning tea and dinner 

ready and cleaned up at the end. 

Monday night was a bar-b-que, for those who wished to participate, and gave us a chance to say goodbye to 

the people leaving on Tuesday. 

Tuesday night the remaining members went to the Norah Head Sportie for pizza and other meals. 

On Wednesday the remaining vans (except Helen and Paul) packed up and headed home looking forward to 

our next rally at Gilgandra. 

Your Committee 

 

In absence of group photos I have included the following views of Norah Head 
 

                    

                      The Lighthouse at Norah Head                                                 Sunrise at the lighthouse 



 

 

 

                       

                        From Soldiers Beach by day                                            From Soldiers Beach by night   

                           

                                         Moon Rise                                                             Lighthouse and moon rise 

      

  

 

                                                  REMINDER ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTIONS  

Annual subscriptions are due and become payable by May 31 2023.  
Payment of $40 in cash or direct deposit to the following bank account. 
Jayco Club of NSW Inc Westpac Dapto  
Please ensure that you put your name in the appropriate area of the transaction, so we 
know who has sent us the funds.  
Joy (Treasurer)  

 

NB 

If you have not renewed yet and do intend to, could you please just email me and let me know as I need numbers 

for the Association soon. 

    



RALLIES 

 

Firstly I would like to thank everyone who jumped in and helped at the AGM Rally.   Teamwork is something our 

club has, and it is much appreciated. I don’t think anyone was hungry after the day.  

I am looking at organising a Tag-a-Long between the Griffith and Norah Head rallies end of this year.  

Next year doing the Tag-a-Long we did a few years ago (Charleville, Roma, Nindigully Pub etc) which seemed to 

be popular as we have a few new members who may be interested. 

The Christmas Rally 22 Nov to 29 Nov and AGM next year 6 March to 13 March have both been booked for 

Norah Head.  They do not need deposits yet but would be appreciative if you book your site.  We have basically 

the same sites as this year, so make sure you can get the one you want.  They have new management and are 

looking at sprucing the park up. 

Christmas Lunch and AGM Morning Tea and dinner will be held on the Friday so as to make it easier to have 

the camp kitchen and be fair to the Weekenders. 

UPCOMING RALLIES 

GILGANDRA 
April 26 - 3 
May 
 
 

 
Gilgandra Caravan 
Park 
53 Newell Hwy 
GILGANDRA 
Tel: 6847 2423 

(after 12.00) 

 
Ray Gardner 
 

 
$36 pn stay 7 pay 6 

 
Gilgandra Show 
 
Pet friendly 

BERRY 
May 31  - 7 
June 
 

 
Berry  
Showground 
35 Alexandra St 
BERRY  2535 
Bookings online 

 
Host Required 

 
Bookings done 
Online at 
Shoalhaven.booka
ble.net.au  
$133.00 pw 

 
Market Sunday 
 
Pet Friendly 

NORTH 
HAVEN 
July 12 - 19 

North Haven 
Caravan Park 
109 The Parade, 
NORTH HAVEN 
2443 
Tel: 6559 9193          
Belinda 

 
Host Required 

 
$46 pn  

 
Enclosed Camp 
Kitchen for Christmas 
in July 
Senior discount book 7 
discount 
Pet friendly 

ORANGE 
August  
16 – 23 
 
 

 
Colour City 
Caravan Park 
203 Margaret St 
ORANGE  2800 
Tel: 63938980 

 
Greg & Judi Cavanagh 
 

  
$33 pn at moment 

 
Pet friendly 

MUDGEE 
September 
20 – 27 

Big 4 Mudgee 
Holiday Park 
71 Lions Road, 
MUDGEE 
Tel: 6372 1090 

 
Frank & Chris Peterson 
 

 
$287.10pw less 
10% 
 

 
Food & Wine Festival 
Pet Friendly                                  

 

 

Joy 

 

      



Welfare 

A Get-Well card has been sent to Tricia. We wish her a speedy recovery. There have been no other 

welfare issues reported this month. Stay well and safe over the Easter period.     

For issues concerning the welfare of members and their families please contact: 

Wynette Lowe  

 

Happy Birthday wishes to our young members 

 

 

 

 

 ) 

 

 

  
 
 

 
Note: Committee Members & Members could you please forward your reports & anything else  

you would like to have in the Club Newsletter by the 20th of each month.  
 

Greg Cavanagh  
Newsletter Editor  
                                                  

 
2022/2023 Committee Members:  
President - Neville Henderson  
Vice President - Colin Every  
Secretary - Liane Dijan  
Treasurer - Joy Henderson  
Rally Co-Ordinator - Joy Henderson  
Newsletter Editor - Greg Cavanagh  
Web Master - Lorraine Barrett  
Committee Members - Mick Robinson, Ian Bailey, Robert Beesley, Shaun Bowers, Greg Cavanagh 
and Paul Anderson  
Association Delegates - Robert Beesley 
Welfare Officer - Wynette Lowe  

 

Club Merchandise  
The following endorsed merchandise is available through Lorraine or Terry Bain  
 
Monte Carlo Shirts (white or blue) Biz Cool (Summer National State Rally)  
Ladies 8-24 Men’s S-5XL   $32.00  
Poly Fleece Jackets Navy   $45.00  
Frack Suits including Club Logo  $97.00 
Add your name $ 5.00  
Magnetic Name Badges $10.00 

 

March Maria Every (4th); Terry Bain (9th); Ian Bailey (10th); Karen 

Hurley (11th); Kevin Hurley (22nd) 

April Judi Cavanagh (6th); Karin Gillet (12th); David Howard (16th); 

Frank Peterson (18th); Peter Lowe (22nd);     



 


